
 

             The Sanctuary flowers this day, are given to the glory of God,  
 
      By Liz and Larry Welker in loving memory of their daughter, Linda Welker Carey,   
  whose birthday was on June 7th.  
                                                                      and 
   By Evie Park and family, in loving memory of Will Park, on his birthday, June 12, the    
 best husband, father and grandfather ever.  You are greatly missed every day.    

            
 
 
 

 

Items Requested  

Hygiene items: 
 
Socks (especially 
women’s) 
Soap 
Diapers 
Disposable razors 
Deodorant  
Toilet paper 
Toothbrushes  
Toothpaste 
Dental floss 
Shampoo 
Sanitary supplies 
Women’s Incontinence 

Food items: 
 

Cereal 
Tuna 
Green beans 
Food with pop-tops 
Sweet peas 
Rice 
Spaghetti sauce 
Canned fruit 

 

                       FOOD COLLECTION 
                 FOR WASHINGTON SHORES  
                            FOOD PANTRY 

Bulletin Announcements  
June 13, 2021 

The next food collection 
will be:  

Tuesday, 
 June 15th and 29th 

10:00 am -  12:00 noon 
 

Please pick up a blessing 
bag or two to give to those                                          
in need in our community. 

      Please bring non-perishable 
donations to the circle drive at 
the West side entrance of the 

Sanctuary, off of Highland.  
 

 Donations may also be dropped 
off on Sundays before or after 
worship, in the West transept, 

in the Sanctuary. 

The Potter's Hand group meets on Wednesday, June 16,  6:00 pm - 7:30 pm.   
FAVO artist Bob Smedley will be with us to show his art and describe his extraordinary art 
techniques done primarily with paper.  Participants will be invited to create their own art 
using this technique.  
 

All are welcome! Please rsvp to Helen DeBevoise so that we have enough supplies. 
     Come early - 5:30 pm - with a bag supper for fun conversation! 

 GayStraight@ Park Lake’s next meeting, will be held in person, on Thursday, June 17th in 

Struble Fellowship Hall at 6:00 pm. We will have dinner together with each individual bringing 

her/his own meal. Beverages and dessert will be provided. We look forward to gathering for 

worship, fellowship and sharing God's love with all.  For more information, contact Tony Boada 

at luis.boadadavila@gmail.com or Sue Thompson at sthomp0708@aol.com.   

 
Page Turners Book Club, will be Thursday, June 24, The Wonder Boy of Whistle Stop by Fannie 
Flagg.  Location, to be determined.  Contact Anne Gardepe at annegard64@gmail.com for more 
information. 

mailto:luis.boadadavila@gmail.com
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Church Staff 
Co-pastors  Dr. Helen DeBevoise 
 Dr.  Dan DeBevoise  
Parish Associate  Dr. Linda Wright Simmons 
Organist, Director FAVO  Will Benton 
Choir Director  Robb Ross 
Child Care Center Director, Barbara Twachtman 
Financial Administrator  Linda Castle 
Church Secretary Carol Bookhardt 
Maintenance Keith Bridges 
Librarian  Alice Schmidt 
Nursery Staff Barbara Boyce 

 
Church Missionaries 

Madagascar                         Dan and Elizabeth Turk 
Mozambique                                                       Sebber Banda 
                                                                  Rev. Carlos Faquione  

For the May meeting, GayStraight@Park Lake will gather 
in the green 

recommended! For more information contact Tony Boada 
or Sue Thompson 

                                                      

Pledged Income  

Thru  04/30/21  

Non Pledged Income  

Thru  04/30/21 

Budget  $164,128 Budget  $16,667  

Actual  $179,450 Actual  $22,493 

Difference $15,322 Difference $5,826 

    

Park Lake Operating Budget Thru  04/30/21 

 Income Expenses Difference 

Budget $193,579 $194,431  ($852) 

Actual  $216,970   $189,218  $27, 752 

     

*Income does not include 2021 PPP loan 

 

New Covid Safety Guidelines 
 for Worship  

• Pre-registration for worship is no longer required. 

• Mask wearing is optional for those fully vaccinated. 
• Mask wearing is required for those not vaccinated. 

• Worshippers are asked to practice social distance of at least three feet. 
• Congregational singing for those fully vaccinated has resumed. 

• Prepackaged communion elements will continue to be served through August. 
• The church campus is open to in-person activities following CDC vaccination guidelines and building  
       availability. (vaccinated - masks optional/ unvaccinated—masks required on campus. 

 

We are putting together Usher 
Teams to serve each Sunday 
during worship.  If you are 
interested in serving, please 
contact Aaron Hull at 
hullscion@yahoo.com 

                         

Be strong in the Lord 
and in the strength of 

his power.  
 Ephesians 6:10 

VBS Decorating and craft prep 
6:30 pm - 8:00 pm 

Wednesday,  June 23, 
July 7 and July 14 

 

All are welcome for fun, fellowship and 
creativity as we start preparing for VBS.  We 
will be cutting shapes for crafts and putting 

together craft kits.  No experience necessary!   

Park Lake families 
 with children Ages 4 - 5th Grade 
Park Lake Vacation Bible School  

Knights of North Castle 
Quest for the King’s Armor 

 

Monday - Friday 
July 19—23 

9:00am - 12noon 
 

Look for registration information 
coming soon at plpc.org and in the 

Park Lake Up2Date emails  
(space is limited) 

Donations needed for VBS crafts:  we are in need 

of  empty toilet paper rolls, paper towels rolls and 

cube sized tissue boxes. Drop off at West Transept 

on Sundays.  Thank you for your support! 
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